
 

Blessed Trinity 
Catholic Parishes  

 

RECTORY & NOTARY PUBLIC 
204 S. Summit Avenue • P.O. Box 195 
Bancroft, IA • 50517-0195 
Telephone:  515.885.2462 | Fax:  515.885.2424 
 
   Pastor 
       Rev. Father Steven J. McLoud.515.885.2462  
       McLoudS@scdiocese.org 
   St. John & Sacred Heart Parish Offices 
       Lori Geitzenauer ............. 515.885.2462 
       blessedtrinity@wctatel.net 
       Monday-Friday | 9:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
   St. John & Sacred Heart Finance Office 
       Judy Vaske ....................... 712.899.0336 
       bkbancroft@scdiocese.org 
   St. Joseph Parish & Finance Office 
       Deb Trenary ..................... 515.679.4279 
       Fax ..................................... 515.885.2424 
       bkwesley@scdiocese.org 
       P.O. Box 38, Wesley, IA  50483-0038 
       Tuesday-Friday | 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
   Bishop Garrigan Catholic High School 
       1224 N McCoy Street ... 515.295.3521    
   Seton Catholic Grade School 
       808 E. Lucas Street. ........ 515.295.3509 
  
MASS SCHEDULE 
       Sunday:  St. John......................... 8:30 am 
                     Sacred Heart ........... 10:30 am 
       Vigil (Saturday): St. Joseph ...... 5:00 pm 
       Daily & Holy Day Mass  (as listed in bulletin) 
       First Fridays  (as listed in bulletin) 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
       Tuesdays: St. John ............. 5:00-6:00 pm 
       First Fridays  (as listed in bulletin) 
SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 
       Sunday: St. John .......................... 7:45 am 
       Sunday: Sacred Heart ..... (upon request) 
       Saturday: St. Joseph .................. 4:15 pm 
       First Friday (as listed in bulletin) 
PRAYER REQUEST LINE 
     St. Joseph ....... 515.341.4451/341.2897 
     Sacred Heart ...................... 515.646.3061 
     St. John ............ 515.885.2459/885.2052 
 
BAPTISM: Parents need to be registered in the parish 
and actively practicing their faith.  First time parents 
are required to take a Pre-Baptism class. 
 
MARRIAGE:  Six month preparation period required; 
call the Rectory prior to setting a date. 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Notify the Rectory. 
 
BULLETIN:  Due by 12:00 p.m. on Wednesdays.  Send to 
blessedtrinity@wctatel.net. 

NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 09 August 2020 
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Daily (Weekday) Masses will resume in the Blessed Trinity Cath-
olic Parishes beginning the week of August 16.  Please check the 
Calendar of Events and Mass Intention on page 4 of the bulletin 
for times and locations.  Face covering and use of hand sanitizer at 
the main entrance of the church is REQUIRED.  Only the NORTH 
side of the church will be available for seating.  Remember to use 
social distancing in the pews and when receiving Holy Commun-
ion.  Private prayer will still be available half an hour before Mass.  
Due to the need to sanitize/disinfect the doors and pews after every 
Mass, volunteers are needed at St. John to help with the cleaning. 
 
Collection/Offertory Baskets are available at the main entrances 
of the church for your offertory and second collection envelopes or 
you may mail or drop off your support at the Rectory.  Thank you 
for your much needed prayerful and financial support. 
 
Parish Bulletin is available for those who like to receive it via e-
mail. Please contact Lori Geitzenauer at blessedtrinity@wctatel.net 
or call 515.885.2462.  It is also on our Facebook page and also our 
parish website at blesstrinity.org.  Simply click on the third tab at 
the top of the page labeled ‘Bulletin.’ 
 
Use of Church Facilities for all Organizational Meetings includ-
ing the Sacred Heart Rosary Society, St. John Altar Society, St. 
Joseph Guild, Knights of Columbus, Catholic Daughters of the 
Americas have been postponed temporarily due to the Diocesan 
COVID-19 mandate.  Parish facilities other than the main body of 
the church are not open to the public or for family events at this 
time. 
 

New diocesan podcast - Outcast Catholic!  Two young diocesan 
priests - Father Travis Crotty and Father Shane Deman launched a 
new podcast Tuesday — Outcast Catholic on all major podcast 
directories, such as Apple Podcasts, Spotify, Sticher, Google Pod-
casts, and Amazon Alexa.  It is unique to Midwestern Catholics 
with a hope to reach Catholics who may feel disenfranchised or 
outcast.  They also hope to evangelize those who may think the 
Catholic Church is not relevant in today's world. 
 
Get Formed!  Blessed Trinity Catholic Community offers all 
parishioners a free subscription to FORMED.org, where you can 
enjoy a wealth of high-quality Catholic studies, movies, talks, and 
books!  Gain access today from your computer or device: 
 
1 Go to www.FORMED.org.  Click on SIGN UP 
2 Select “I belong to a Parish or Organization 
3 In the box under <Create a New Account> type in: 50517 and 

select Blessed Trinity 
4 Enter your Name and Email. You are all set to use all the great 

programs on FORMED.org anytime and anywhere. 
 
The Lumen Diocesan Newspaper - Final Lumen Mailing Re-
minder! - A final subscription mailing is coming to households 
this month!  Those who did not renew their subscriptions in the 
May 2020 mailing will receive a final reminder this month via 
U.S. postal mail to re-subscribe at the current $30 annual subscrip-
tion rate by mailing back their payment or renewing online at 
www.lumenmedia.org. Subscribers will have until October 31 to 
renew before their subscriptions are cancelled, and they will no 
longer receive the paper or E-edition of The Lumen. 

 
 

The following is an update from the COVID-19 Task Force and 

the Pastors ZOOM meeting with Bishop Nickless and the staff 

of the Chancery.  Fr. Pelzel provided an update on Mass proto-

col and other sacramental issues discussed during this week’s 

COVID-19 Task Force meeting. 

 

Mass Protocol – Congregational singing at Masses is prohibit-

ed for the time being in order to reduce droplets that spread viral 

contamination propelled from the mouth while singing and to 

minimize the time parishioners spend in close proximity to one 

another.  When music is used it should be very limited, with 

only one cantor and one accompanist - no choirs.  Instrumental 

music is allowed, but CD’s and other recorded music is not.  

Holy Communion – The decision has been made to maintain 

the current protocol of distributing the Eucharist after the end of 

Mass.  While we have received reports from dissatisfied parish-

ioners, we also have reports from parishioners who feel safe 

because the Eucharist is being distributed in this manner.  Those 

electing to receive the host on their tongue should refrain from 

receiving Communion until the very end.  Reconciliation – 

Once appropriate accommodations have been made pastors may, 

at their discretion, re-establish times to hear Confessions.  A 

large enough space for safe-distancing while allowing for the 

privacy of penitents is needed and sanitization protocol must be 

followed.  Consider using a moveable barrier, plexiglass, or 

screen which can be placed in front of the door of a confessional 

or reconciliation room, or as a barrier between the penitent and 

the priest.  Masks must be worn the entire time.  To limit the 

penitent’s touching of surfaces, kneeling is discouraged, and 

they should be instructed to remain standing (if possible) when 

they approach the barrier or screen.  Ushers may be utilized to 

bring people to the priest if they are waiting in a parking lot or 

are otherwise distanced.  Communion to the Homebound – 

Concern remains high that entering homes to distribute Holy 

Communion puts priests, deacons, EMHCs, and family mem-

bers at potential risk.  Established protocol of nursing homes 

and hospitals must be followed when distributing Communion 

or anointing people in those facilities.  Bulletin Distribution – 

At this time and lasting into the foreseeable future, protocol pro-

hibiting hymnals, fliers, and other loose or paper materials re-

mains in place.  Bulletins should not be handed out or made 

available for pick-up at churches.  Covid-19 – Overall numbers 

for the State of Iowa continue to climb.  Our Diocese has hit a 

plateau and is showing a slight increase.  Six counties within the 

Diocese of Sioux City now have reported outbreaks in long-term 

care facilities.  The Covid-19 task force for the Dioceses for the 

State of Iowa continues to meet. 

The Pastor’s Voice 
  By  FATHER STEVEN J. McLOUD 



 

School News & Youth Activities 

“Make a Difference Everyday” 

 
 

Bishop Garrigan Catholic Schools 
August 24   First Day of School 
August 27   School Board Meeting  1:00 pm 
 
Religious Education & Parish Youth 
August     Parents check email for R.E. Information 
September 2  Classes Begin Grades K-12  7:00-8:00 pm 
 
 
Sacrament of Confirmation will be held on Sunday, August 16 at 
2:00 p.m. at St. John the Baptist for our Confirmation students, 
sponsors and parents.  Please watch your email for instructions 
about attending this Mass.  Due to Covid-19 and seating limitations 
established by Covid-19 Task Force protocol, there will only be 
enough room for Candidates, Sponsors and parents/siblings living 
in same household. 

Parish Income for the week of 02 August 2020 

 St. John St. Joseph 
Sacred 
Heart 

Collection 1,673.00 760.00 520.00 

Building Fund 200.00 45.00  

Grain/IRA/Stock    

Fuel 350.00   

Cemetery 195.00  170.00 

Weekly Total 2,418.00 805.00 690.00 

Monthly Income To Date 2,418.00 805.00 690.00 

Needed Each Month 36,200.00 23,482.00 4,147.00 

Net Income/Loss 
 for Month  

(-33,782.00) (-22,677.00) (-3,457.00) 

    

Other Collections    

Food Pantry 120.00  50.00 

    

    

         Please remember your Parish in your Estate!             3                 “God will not be out done in generosity!” 

Religious Education Classes at St. John the Baptist are sched-
uled to begin on Wednesday, September 2 at 7:00 p.m.  Teachers 
are needed for Grades 5/6, 7/8, 9, 10, 11/12.  If we are unable to 
get teachers for those grade levels, materials will be distributed to 
parents for home-schooling.  **To provide an even safer environ-
ment for this year’s Religious Education Classes, St. John the 
Baptist is implementing all guidelines and procedures received 
from the Iowa Health Department and the Diocese of Sioux City’s 
Office of Education.  These guidelines will maximize our ability 
to teach while maintaining safe distancing and other precautions at 
the same time. 
 
Religious Education Registration for the 2020-2021 School 
Year will take place on Wednesday, August 26, from 5:00 to 7:00 
p.m. in the St. John Parish Center lobby.  Parent(s) will complete 
the form and pay the text book fee at that time.  Social distancing 
rules & guidelines will be followed.  Facial coverings are re-
quired. 
 
St. Benedict Catholic Church - Approximately 20 pews from St. 
Benedict Catholic Church are available for purchase.  $225.00 
donation per pew with money going into the St. Benedict Ceme-
tery Fund.  Former members of St. Benedict Parish are invited to 
purchase these historic pews; a future date, time and location will 
be announced for you to pick them up.  If there are still pews 
available later, the invitation to purchase them will be extended to 
the general public.  Please contact Dean Frideres at 515.341.3661 
or Chris Rahm at 515.320.4816 or feel free to visit with Father 
McLoud if you have any questions. 

  
Wesley Community Blood Drive, Thursday, August 13, 2:00 to 
6:00 p.m. at the Wesley Community Center.  Sponsored by Life-
Serve Blood Center.  Appointments are required.  Call 
800.287.4903 to make an appointment. 
 
Mark your Calendar - St. Joe Mulligan Stew & Pie Drive thru 
only!  Wednesday, August 19, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
It’s Happening!  In Person & Livestreaming!  September 26-
27, 2020.  In person tickets to 2020 Christ Our Life are selling 
rapidly.  Due to COVID-19 restrictions, seats are limited to less 
than half those sold in 2018.  Over 1,000 tickets are already pur-
chased as of July 26, so you are urged to secure your tickets soon.  
To read wellness precautions Wells Fargo Arena and Christ Our 
Life are taking, please go to: www.christourlifeiowa.com 
Let’s Believe...Live...and Celebrate Our Faith! 

 



Our Sanctuary Lamp at St. John the Baptist 
burns from August 9 through August 15 in memory of 

Robert A. Holtzbauer 

May this light which reminds us of Jesus` True 
Presence in the Sanctuary lead him eternal peace. 

Sanctuary Lamp is available by contacting the Rectory. 

Lectors      
   5:00 pm   
    8:30 am    
 10:30 am   
 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
   5:00 pm   
   8:30 am   
 10:30 am   
 
Altar Servers  
   5:00 pm    
   8:30 am   
 10:30 am   
  
Gift Bearers 
   5:00 pm   
   8:30 am   
 10:30 am   
 
Ushers  
   5:00 pm   
   8:30 am    
 10:30 am   
 
Music 
   8:30 am   
 10:30 am   
 
Money Counters 
   5:00 pm   
   8:30 am    
 
Holy Communion to the Homebound  
   Group 1: Suspended until further notice 

Sunday, August 9 ~ 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
   8:30 am  Mass for the People 

        †Michael McCarthy 
 10:30 am  Mass for the People 
 
Monday, August 10 ~ St. Lawrence 
        †Mary “Eich” Stryker 

 
Tuesday, August 11~ St. Clare 
          †Peter & Jan Wotterrman  
 
Wednesday, August 12 ~ St. Jane Frances de Chantal 

          †Jim Meurer 
 
Thursday, August 13 ~ St. Pontain and St. Hippolytus 
          †Carol Goche  
       

Friday, August 14 ~ St. Maximilian Kolbe 
           †Deceased Family members of Wm. Edward    
         Quinn  
 
Saturday, August 15  

   5:00 pm  †Alice & Art Kelch 
 
Sunday, August 16 ~ 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:30 am  Mass for the People 
        †Amy Wolvert 

 10:30 am    †Jack Reece  

Our Sanctuary Lamp at Sacred Heart 
burns from August 9 through August 15 in memory of 

Ken Menke 
May this light which reminds us of Jesus’ True 

Presence in the Sanctuary lead him into eternal peace. 

Our Sanctuary Lamp at St. Joseph 
burns from August 9 through August 15 in memory of 

Louis & Mary Cink 
May this light which reminds us of Jesus’ True 

Presence in the Sanctuary lead them into eternal peace. 

Liturgical Ministries 
TBA 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 9  – NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
   8:00 am  St. John the Baptist Main Entrance Opens 
   8:30 am  Mass  [SJB] 
 10:00 am Sacred Heart Main Entrance Opens 
 10:30 am Mass  [SH] 
 Sacred Heart Finance Council following Mass 
 
*aŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾƛŘŜƻŎŀǎǘ ƻƴ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜΦŎƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ .ŀƴŎǊƻŦǘ ƻƴ 
aŜŘƛŀ/ƻƳ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ ммт ƻǊ о ŀǊƻǳƴŘ млΥлл ŀƳ ƻƴ  {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ 
    
MONDAY, AUGUST 10 
         Private Mass in Rectory 
  
TUESDAY, AUGUST 11 
         Private Mass in Rectory 
    
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 12 
       Private Mass in Rectory 
    
THURSDAY, AUGUST 13 
       Private Mass in Rectory   
   2:00 pm  Bishop & Pastors Covid-19 Zoom Conference 
   5:30 pm  St. John Finance Council [Church Hall] 
                     
FRIDAY, AUGUST 14 
       Private Mass in Rectory 
        
SATURDAY, AUGUST 15  
   2:00 pm  Sacrament of Baptism [SJB] 
   4:30 pm  St. Joseph Church Main Entrance Open 
   5:00 pm  Mass  [SJW] 
        
SUNDAY, AUGUST 16 - TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
   8:00 am  St. John the Baptist Main Entrance Opens 
   8:30 am  Mass  [SJB] 
 10:00 am Sacred Heart Main Entrance Opens 
 10:30 am Mass  [SH] 
   2:00 pm  Mass & Sacrament of Confirmation  [SJB] 
 
*aŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾƛŘŜƻŎŀǎǘ ƻƴ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜΦŎƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ .ŀƴŎǊƻŦǘ ƻƴ 
aŜŘƛŀ/ƻƳ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ ммт ƻǊ о ŀǊƻǳƴŘ млΥлл ŀƳ ƻƴ  {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ 

 
*Collection baskets are available at the entrances of the 

church for your offertory and second collection envelopes. 


